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Dear Members of the House Committee on Economic Development, Small Business, 

and Trade, 

 

I am writing to express my strong support for House Bill 2527, which proposes 

appropriating $2.5 million  to the Union County Fair Association. These funds are 

intended to support essential water and sewer improvements at the Union County 

Fairgrounds, located in La Grande, Oregon. 

 

This project has been a focus for the Union County Fair Board for over 40 years.  

This is something that should be fully funded and supported by the State of Oregon.  

It is vital and necessary for a place that would be an evacuation site for emergency 

purposes in Union County.  I respectfully urge you to support HB2527 to ensure that 

the Union County Fairgrounds receive the necessary resources to continue serving 

our community. 

 

Thank you for your attention to this important matter. 

Sincerely, 

 

Scott Bisenius 

La Grande, Oregon 

Union County Resident 

541-663-6280 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


